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The Clean Neighbourhoods and Environment Act 2005

The Dog Control Orders (Prescribed Offences and Penalties, etc.) Regulations 2006

Notice is hereby given of the intention of the London Borough of Southwark to consult on the introduction of orders pursuant to its powers under the provisions of the Clean Neighbourhoods and Environment Act 2005.

The orders, if made, would be as detailed below with an effective date to be determined.

The orders will apply to the land known as and situate at One Tree Hill, Honor Oak Park, SE23 and which is:

(i) open to the air (which includes land which is covered but open to the air on at least one side): and 

(ii) to which the public are entitled or permitted to have access.

Order One - The Removal of Dog Faeces

This order will require, if a dog defecates at anytime on the land to which this order applies, the person who is in charge of the dog to remove the faeces from the land forthwith.

There will be exemptions for blind people with guide dogs and disabled people using trained assistance dogs.

Order Two – The Keeping of Dogs on Leads 

This order will require, people in charge of a dog to keep it on a lead.

Order Three- Taking more than the Specified number of dogs onto lands 

On land to which this order applies the maximum number of dogs which a person may take onto that land is 6.

Fixed penalty notices

The London Borough of Southwark intends to issue fixed penalty notices to enforce the proposed dog control orders above as prescribed by Section 59 of the Clean Neighbourhoods and Environment Act 2005. The payment would be £80 within fourteen days (or £50 if paid within ten days). Failure to pay the fixed penalty notices may result in prosecution.
Consultation 
A map showing the area affected by the orders will be available for inspection free of charge at the Southwark Town, Peckham Road, London SE5 8UB between the hours of 9.00am and 5.00pm from Monday to Friday during the consultation period when representations may be made to the Council. The map is also available on the Southwark website (www.southwark.gov.uk). 
Any comments regarding these orders must be sent to the Council by Wednesday 18 February 2009.
  Comments can be made by: - 

1. Sending in comments in writing addressed to; Parks and Open Spaces, Chatelaine House, 86 Walworth Road, London, SE17 1JJ
2.
or by Emailing: Rebecca.Towers@southwark.gov.uk
Gill Davies

Strategic Director of Environment and Housing
22 January 2009


















